
Motion to Council pursuant to Council Procedure Rule 12 
submitted by Councillor Ivan Henderson in relation to Grounds 
Maintenance Service 

 

“That this Council accepts that its ground maintenance service is failing the 
tourist economy of the Tendring District as the lack of regular grass cutting 
and weed clearance is resulting in a negative visual impact for those seeking 
to enjoy Tendring’s Sunshine Coast. 
  
It is further proposed that the necessary resources are immediately made 
available to ensure that Tendring’s coastal resorts present a positive visual 
impact throughout the 2021 summer season and that a review of the grounds 
maintenance policy then takes place to ensure that this issue does not 
reoccur in future years.” 
 


